Telephone: (671) 475-3413 e Facsimile: (671) 475-3164

F. PHILIP CARBULLIDO
Chief Justice of Guam

June 25, 2012

MEMORANDUM

To: Members of the Guam Bar Association

From: Chief Justice F. Philip Carbullido

Subject: Private Attorney Panel, Request for Applications

Due to concerns raised regarding the increasing number of appointments for juvenile
representation, I am requesting that all attorneys who may be interested in being included
on the panel for indigent representation please submit an application. While we welcome
applications for any of the five panels (Criminal Felony, Criminal Misdemeanor,
Juvenile, Guardian Ad Litem, and Appellate), the greatest need for attorneys at the
moment is for the Juvenile panel. The application procedure, application form, and
membership requirements can be found in the Local Rules for the Superior Court,
Miscellaneous Rule 1.1.

I hope that many of you will seriously consider becoming members of the Private
Attorney Panel for indigent juvenile representation. If you have any questions, you may
contact Hannah G. Arroyo, staff member of the Standing Committee of the Private
Attorney Panel at 475-3124.
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